
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

Regular Business Meeting 

Monday, March 6, 2023 

 

Vice-Chair Lee called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 6:00 

p.m.  Supervisors Lee and Welka were present, as were Solicitor Wachter, Zoning 

Administrator Cass, Engineer Jonas, and Secretary Vallimont and twenty interested persons.  

 

Motion by Welka, second by Lee, to approve the February 21, 2023 minutes as presented. 

Vote:  2/0 

 

Motion by Welka, second by Lee, to approve the February 2023 expenses. 

Vote:  2/0 

 

Stephanie Harps, of the Summit Village MHP, again addressed the board with concerns 

regarding the condition of the driveway, a dead-end road and lack of attention by the owners of 

the park; she feels as if the township is ignoring her and would like to know what is being done.  

T. Wachter explained that these concerns have been reviewed at staff level and it was 

determined that this park existed prior to LDP requirements and is therefore a legal non-

conforming use.  Ms. Harps has been told many times that this is private property and her 

concerns need to be taken up with the owners. 

 

Motion by Welka, second by Lee, to approve Ordinance #2023-01, amending Ordinance #2020-

08, the Summit Twp Transportation and Official Map.  Public comment was received as 

follows:  Mark Sleppy, Randy Hart and Joanne Harris spoke against sidewalks along Route 97, 

Joe Kuzma feels that storm sewers are more important than sidewalks and Frank Seneca asked 

why now?  Alex Howe is not in favor of the Dorn Rd extension, Ray Barber questioned 

sidewalks on Townhall Rd and Danielle Snider-Graham inquired about the center lane on Peach 

St between Dorn and Robison Roads. 

Vote:  2/0 

 

Motion by Welka, second by Lee, to approve Resolution #2023-05, Transfer of Restaurant 

Liquor License No. R-14826. 

Vote:  2/0 

 

Motion by Welka, second by Lee, to approve Resolution #2023-06, Acceptance of an Enterprise 

Zone Program.  T. Wachter explained that the ECRDA is applying to the state and our resolution 

states that we support the application. 

Vote:  2/0 

 

Solicitor Wachter had nothing to report at this time. 

 

Engineer Jonas conducted the 2023 MS4 Public Input Session.  Lori Grimaldi inquired about 

the JulieAnn Drive orphan pond and T. Wachter explained about STEIDA’s grant program that 

was recently approved.  Alex Howe inquired about the Dorn Rd stormwater and M. Jonas 

explained that was not an “orphan” pond. 

 

Supervisor Welka mentioned that Edinboro Road is scheduled to be closed the week of April 3 

as PennDot starts I-90 bridge work. 

Supervisor Lee thanked everyone for coming out. 

 

With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Welka, second by Lee, to adjourn 

the meeting at 6:57 p.m. 

Vote:  2/0 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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